
Waren received her Bachelors of Science 
in Nursing from University of Oklahoma 
2003 and her Masters of Science in Nursing 
from University of Colorado 2010.  Prior 
to operating her own clinic, she worked 
in the Labor and Delivery and Emergency 
Departments at Norman Regional for six 
years, worked as clinical nurse educator and 
Emergency Department Manager at Perry 
Memorial Hospital for four years, was a 

Those plans changed, when she decided that 
the medical field was her true calling. She has 
been a full-time Family Nurse Practitioner at 
Perkins Primary Care since April 2016.

“All through high school I worked for a 
family-owned funeral home in Perry,” Waren 
said. “I (also) worked there my first two years 
of college, and I fell in love with the funeral 
business. I loved working with families. I actually 
thought about going to school to be a funeral 
director before deciding (on medicine).”
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Carly Waren has been a full-
time Family Nurse Practitioner 
at Perkins Primary Care since 
April 2016.

Mercy Hospital Oklahoma City has again earned 
a spot on the list of best hospitals in the country to 
deliver a baby.

Mercy Oklahoma City is one of only 350 
hospitals on the list of America’s Best Maternity 
Hospitals determined by Newsweek and data firm 
Statista. The designation places Mercy among the 
highest echelon of more than 2,700 hospitals across 
the country offering maternity services.

The survey includes two performance categories: 
five-ribbon hospitals and four-ribbon hospitals. Mercy 
Hospital Oklahoma City is the only hospital in the 
state of Oklahoma to receive the highest award, a 
five-ribbon designation.

“This recognition as a best maternity hospital 
reflects our team’s dedication to patient safety 
and creating the best experience for our patients 
and their families,” said Dr. Chad Smith, Mercy 
OB-GYN and chief medical officer. “The kind of 
care they provide is known in our community and 
people want to have their baby at Mercy, creating 
exponential growth at Mercy Birthplace.”

The hospital’s labor and delivery and postpartum 
services have been at capacity for years. Construction 
on the Love Family Women’s Center on the campus 
of Mercy Hospital Oklahoma City kicked off in 
summer 2022. The 175,000-square-foot, four-story 
facility, expected to open in fall 2023, will serve 
women and children. When construction is complete, 
the facility will have a total of 73 patient rooms, 
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Carly Waren thought she was on a career 
path that would lead her to become a 
funeral home director.



“It definitely impacted our 
clinic,” she said. “We tried really 
hard from the beginning to wade 
through this, and do the best for 
our patients. We figured a way to 
make it work. We have done more 
tele-medicine than we have ever 
done at our clinic.”

Waren enjoys spending time 
with her family, and also unwinds 
by cooking.

“I love to cook,” she said. “I 
have always said that if I did 
anything else, that would be it.”

said. “Everybody was driving to 
Stillwater or Cushing to have 
their primary care needs. I was 
approached by Stillwater (Medical 
Center), and they were interested in 
opening a clinic here in Perkins.”

Waren said the Perkins clinic 
has been growing.

 “It has been building, and 
going strong ever since,” she said. 
“We see anywhere from 20 to 30 
patients a day. We love it here. It is 
a great community to be in.”

Waren said being a Family 
Nurse Practitioner allows her to be 
a patient’s primary care provider.

“I can essentially do most tasks 
that a physician can do (in a 
clinic setting), but in the state 
of Oklahoma we have to have a 
supervising physician to be able 
to write prescriptions,” she said. “I 
have the same ability to diagnose 
and treat that a family practice 
doctor does.”

Waren said the number of Nurse 
Practitioners in Oklahoma has risen 
since she began her career.

“When I started 12 or 13 years 
ago, there weren’t enough Nurse 
Practitioners around for me to do 
my clinical rotations with,” she said. 
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nurse practitioner at Community 
Medical Clinic for three years and 
worked as Hospitalist at Hillcrest 
Medical Center in Cushing for two 
years.

Waren was raised in the 
Stillwater/Perry area. She and her 
husband, Rocky, who works as 
the operations manager at NGL 
Energy Partners in Cushing, have 3 
children.

Waren said while living in 
Perry, her husband commuted to 
work in Cushing. She said the 
family needed to move closer to his 
job.

“He really needed to be closer, 
and we knew we didn’t want to 
be in Cushing, because we wanted 
something a little smaller,” she said. 
“We really liked Perkins, and that 
is where we ended up. We love this 
community that we live in. It is a 
great community.”

Waren said Stillwater Medical 
Center was interested in opening a 
clinic in Perkins, and approached 
her about operating it.

“We really saw a need,” she 

“I did all my around physicians.”
Waren said Nurse Practitioners 

are helping fill a gap, especially in 
the rural areas.

“There is a severe shortage of 
family practice doctors,” she said. “A 
lot of medical students are wanting 
to specialize in a certain field, and 
it has left a huge gap in family 
physicians. In a lot of ways, there is 
a need, and that is where we have 
come in and filled a void. There is 
a need there for those patients to 
be treated. I think it is important 
to have access to care. You have 
a lot of patients that don’t have 
the means to drive 20 miles away. 
We have some patients that walk 
here, or ride their bike here. It is 
important that they have someone 
here local that they know and get 
taken care of.”

Waren said the COVID-19 
pandemic has impacted the nursing 
field.

“I think there has been a large 
number of nurses with burnout,” 
she said. “With COVID-19, especially, 
it has been a really difficult two 
years here in Oklahoma.”

She added COVID also impacted 
how her clinic operated.
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increasing Mercy’s award-winning 
labor and delivery capacity by 40%.

Newsweek’s ratings are based on 
three factors: a national survey of 
hospital managers and maternity 
care specialists, a review of key 
hospital performance data related to 
maternity care, including newborn 
screening and a hospital’s rate of 
cesarean births, and review of 
patient satisfaction data related to the 
communication and responsiveness of 
staff.

Mercy Hospital Jefferson in 
Missouri was the only other hospital 
in Mercy’s four-state region to be 
named a five-ribbon hospital on the 
Newsweek list. Mercy Hospital St. 
Louis, Mercy Hospital Springfield and 
Mercy Hospital Ada were recognized 
on the four-ribbon list. The complete 
America’s Best Maternity Hospitals 
2022 List can be found at https://
www.newsweek.com/rankings/americas-
best-maternity-hospitals-2022. Love Family Womens Center - View looking South from Existing Parking.
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CAREERS IN NURSING
DELIVERANCE OF CARE : BEST PRACTICES ARE ESSENTIAL

by James Coburn - staff writer

 See KIRBY Page 5 

You could say that love brought 
Jane Kirby to become a nurse — 
love and being a mom.

She knows a lot about the 
diversity of best practices as a 
registered nurse serving SSM Health’s 
Quality and Process Improvement 
division. She covers the state of 
Oklahoma as clinical educator for 
the medical group.

Kirby advocates not only for 
patients, but also the medical staff. 
Best practices mean healthier lives.

“I feel as an educator that it is 
so important because in my classes 
I make sure the staff understands 
the reason why,” Kirby said.

If they understand reasons why 
best practices work, staff becomes 
more confident with improved 
outcomes.

Kirby’s role in reviewing best 
practices and risk management helps 
to ensure that SSM gives the best 
and safest quality of care for its 

management before life sent her 
on a different path. Kirby’s first 
nursing experience was serving in 
high-risk labor and delivery at OU 
Medical Center.

“That was wonderful. I loved 
working with residents. I delivered 
or assisted delivering many babies 
and worked with parents and family 
members. That was probably where 
my first love of educating started 
right then and there,” she said. 

Kirby worked in ambulatory 
care before leaving OU Medical 
Center to working as a nurse auditor 
for a state agency. Additionally, 
she worked for a private company 
providing ambulatory care. All of 
this led her back to quality process 
improvement through education — 
her heart and soul of nursing. 
Several staff members started as 
medical assistants before entering 
nursing school, graduated and 
continue to work for SSM Health as 

nurses.
“I’ve gained experience in so 

many areas that I use that experience 
to help the clinical staff and nurses 
to get where they want to be,” 
Kirby explained. “I am just thrilled 
to have any part of that.”

Nurses have played a vital, 
yet difficult role in health care 
during the past few years. Today’s 
world calls for strong mentors and 
teachers, she said. Nurses must 
think outside the box to keep a grip 
on the nursing shortage across the 
country. God gives SSM Health the 
ability to serve, Kirby continued.

SSM’s mission statement resonates 
throughout the core of SSM Health. 
“Through our exceptional health 
care services, we reveal the healing 
presence of God,” is central to staff 
all the way up to the medical 
group president, she said. 

“When I came to SSM, I was so 

patients. 
“I will go in and look at clinics 

and help managers and staff follow 
the correct workflow, and follow 
best practice standards,” said Kirby, 
who has been with SSM for two 
years.

She is the first person in the 
medical group to serve in her 
position. Kirby joined with SSM 
shortly before COVID-19 began its 
spread through Oklahoma and had 
never seen anything like it.

“It was a blessing that I could 
meet people, see what’s going on 
and start implementing processes,” 
she said.

Her professional background 
prepared her for nursing. Kirby 
became a registered nurse in 1996 
after earning her Bachelor of Science 
in Nursing degree at the University 
of Central Oklahoma. She had a 
career in radio, TV, journalism 
and communications, mostly in 
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pleasantly surprised that they truly 
believe it, and work for it every 
day,” Kirby said.

Many providers have joined SSM 
Health. The medical group continues 
to grow while many providers 
have joined SSM Health. SSM 
Health St. Anthony Hospital – 
Midwest was purchased in April 
of 2021 along with those Midwest 
City clinics. Kirby will provide 
specialized training within specialty 
clinics or even a family practice 
clinic. Once a week she does 
specialized training for clinical staff 
wherever she is needed.

“It’s very important for retention 
because there are so many choices 
for nurses and other clinical staff, 
that we need to let them understand 
that we’re glad they’re here — that 
we want them to be here. But we 
will safeguard their practice and 
train them well,” she said.

‘THAT’S WHY I’M A NURSE’
Kirby is a busy woman who 

lives life to the fullest. In August 
she will celebrate her 40th wedding 
anniversary. She has two children 
who are the joy and sunshine of 

The healing presence of God is at the core of Jane Kirby’s nursing career 
as a registered nurse serving SSM Health’s Quality and Process Improvement 
division. She covers the state of Oklahoma as clinical educator for the 
medical group.

her life.
Her son will be 36 in December 

and is the reason why Kirby is 
a nurse, she said. Her 30-year-old 
daughter lives and works as a 
choreographer at in Orlando, Fla.

Her son lives in Edmond with 
a 24/7 staff assisting him with 
living a developmentally delayed 
life, Kirby said.

“I spent probably the first seven 
years of his life in several hospitals 
here in Oklahoma and California,” 
she said. “He’s had two brain 
surgeries, and so that gave me my 
drive to be a nurse.”

One of her fondest memories is 
of taking her son in a stroller as 
a baby to an OU Health Sciences 
Center medical school library. She 
took advantage of reading books to 
try learning the best treatment for 
her son.

She would go to his specialists 
in California who readily noticed she 
already understood a lot about their 
best practices. They would ask her if 
she was a nurse.

“No, I’m a mom,” she replied. 
“But I had to educate myself, because 
I had to find the best way to ensure 
that we were doing the best thing for 
him. That’s why I’m a nurse.”
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Are you Reading This?  
So are more than 20,000 
Registered Nurses and 

Licensed Practical 
Nurses.  Please Call 

Amanda Miller at 
(405) 631-5100!

124 CERTIFIED NURSE
ASSISTANT

We are looking for a 
committed Certified 
Nursing Assistant
We are looking for a 

committed individual with 
required certifications for 

a Certified Nursing 
Assistant as required by 

state regulations. Assisting 
with the daily care of 

the residents, including: 
Personal care, grooming, 
hygiene, housekeeping, 

laundering, social 
interactions, and meals.  
Monitoring the resident’s 
physical and emotional 
comfort and responding 

as needed.  Documenting 
completed tasks such as: 
Daily shift report, resident 

records and negotiated 
service agreement.  

Confidentially 
communicating clearly to 

other staff, such as: Urgent 
needs for the next shift and 
all concerns to the Health 

Care Director. 
Demonstrating the ability 

to manage assigned tasks 
within the scheduled shift.  

Adhering to company 
policies, procedures and 

safety guidelines.  Legend 
at Tulsa Hills is proud to 
be part of the Legend 

Senior Living family and 
we are Hiring! A career 
with us means quality 

training, plenty of growth 
and development 

opportunities and a team 
that feels like family. 
701 West 71st St S, 

Tulsa, OK 74132

124 CERTIFIED NURSE
ASSISTANT

We are seeking to 
hire Home Health 

Aides (HHA) / 
Certified Nursing 
Assistants (CNA)

Montereau  is seeking to 
hire Home Health Aides 
(HHA) / Certified Nursing 

Assistants (CNA) to 
provide our residents one-

on-one, valuable, and 
quality direct care that 

uplifts and supports their 
daily needs. Are you 
committed to valuing, 

supporting, and uplifting 
the lives of seniors and 

those who care for them? 
Are you looking for an 

opportunity where you can 
make a difference? Are you 
looking for a position that 

doesn’t require traveling to 
multiple client homes and 
offers flexible scheduling? 
If so, look no further!  We 

offer a competitive wage of 
$13.00 - $16.00/hour.

6800 S Granite Ave, Tulsa, 
OK 74136

Certified Nursing 
Assistants are 
responsible for 

providing care to our 
residents and 

assisting with their 
needs. Are you 

looking to make a 
true impact in your 
next career move? 

At Sagora Senior Living, 
we strive to put our 

residents first in all we 
do. A position with Sagora 
offers the opportunity to 
build meaningful, lasting 
rapport with our senior 
residents. Come work 

alongside other dedicated 
associates who care, just 

like you.  We offer 
competitive compensation 

and benefits including 
insurance, 401(k), paid 

time off, holiday pay, and 
on-demand pay allowing 
access to earned funds 

outside of regular pay-days 
among other company 

perks. If you are interested 
in joining our mission to 
change lives, apply now! 

Shift/hours: 3rd Shift 
10:30pm to 6:30am.  

Aberdeen Heights Assisted 
Living Community 

7220 South Yale Ave. 
Tulsa, OK 74136

124 CERTIFIED NURSE
ASSISTANT

124 CERTIFIED NURSE
ASSISTANT

We are looking 
for Certified 

Nursing Assistant
Bright Home Health. 751 

W New Orleans St, Broken 
Arrow, OK 74011. HIRING 
IN MUSKOGEE! We are 

looking for a Certified 
Nursing Assistant (CNA) to 
join our growing team. Do 
you want the opportunity 
to work independently, 

make your own schedule 
and earn MORE MONEY? 

Apply today and start 
working right away!  The 
day-to-day duties of this 

role include planning and 
preparing meals, helping 

clients with mobility around 
or outside of the house, 
and providing personal 

hygiene assistance.

We are looking for 
Certified Nursing 
Assistant - $500 
SIGN ON BONUS

Heritage Oaks 
Management Enterprises 
USA. $13 - $16 an hour 

- Full-time, Part-time. Great 
Pay, Great Community and 
Advance your Career. Are 

you a Certified Nursing 
Assistant (CNA) and 

looking for the opportunity 
to do what you love and 

join a positive work 
environment? Come join 
us at Cedar Ridge Senior 
Living!! Shifts Available: 

Weekend Doubles.  
Come visit us at our 

beautiful facility at 10107 S. 
Garnett (101st & Garnett) 
and have an on-the-spot 
interview Monday-Friday 

10am to 4pm. 

FUN FACT: DID YOU KNOW 
OKLAHOMA’S NURSING 
TIMES HAVE MORE THAN 

12,500 LIKES ON 
FACEBOOK?   

OKLAHOMA’S NURSING 
TIMES NOW ACCEPTS 
AMERICAN EXPRESS, 

VISA AND MASTERCARD!  
TO ADVERTISE, CONTACT 

AMANDA AT (405) 
631-5100 EXT 6! OR VISIT

www.okcnursingtimes.com!

We are looking
 for Certified

Nursing Assistant
Incare Services, LLC. 3800 

W 71st St.  Tulsa, OK 
74132. Meaningful work 

with people who believe in 
you. At InCare, we believe 
in better: providing better 
care for our clients and 

their families and providing 
a better work environment 
for caregivers who show 
they genuinely care. So if 

providing care to seniors in 
need is more than just a 
job to you, let’s talk.  The 
added benefits to working 

with InCare include weekly, 
pay, direct deposit, flexible 
schedules, overtime and 
holiday pay and a team 

who is behind you to help 
be successful and happy 

at your job.  We have 
shift availability in Tulsa, 

Jenks, Broken Arrow, 
Bixby, Claremore and other 

outlying areas. Our shift 
times vary from day and 

night shifts weekends and 
overnights. The pay range 

is $13.00 - $20.00 
depending on assignment 

and experience.

124 CERTIFIED NURSE
ASSISTANT

140 GENERAL NURSING

We are looking 
for Part-Time/Full-
Time Psychiatric 

Mental Health 
Nurse Practitioner
Required Qualifications: 
Degree/Program from 
accredited college or 
university. NPI, OK 

state-controlled substance 
license, and DEA number 

required. OK license in 
good standing. 

Certification/licensure 
through governing board 
in the state of Oklahoma/

national accreditation. 
Minimum 2 years previous 
mental health experience 

required. Basic Life 
Support (BLS) certification 

is required. Preferred 
Requirements:  Experience 

in a community health 
setting. Bilingual in English 
and Spanish. Pine Ridge 

Mental Healthcare 9500 N 
129th E Ave Ste 200, 
Owasso, OK 74055

140 GENERAL NURSING
We Are Looking 
For A Full-time 

Registered Nurse 
Or Licensed 

Practical Nurse
Great Salt Plains Health 
Center is looking for a 

Full-Time RN or LPN for 
our location at 310 Walnut 

St, Canton, OK 73724. 
We Offer: Health, Dental, 
Vision. Basic Life & LTD. 

Retirement Matching. Paid 
Time Off. The Staff Nurse 
is an integral member of 

the interdisciplinary health 
team and assumes 
responsibility for the 

standard of nursing care 
delivery in the clinic setting. 
QUALIFICATIONS: Nurse 

currently licensed to 
practice in the state of 

Oklahoma. Experience in 
ambulatory care C. 

Possess strong clinical and 
teaching skills. Able to 

assume a leadership role 
in a team environment. 

Strong interest in working 
with an interdisciplinary 

health team and culturally 
diverse patient population. 
Great Salt Plains Health 

Center requires all 
employees to be 

vaccinated for COVID-19.

Charge Nurse (Licensed 
Practical Nurse/

Registered Nurse) 7am 
to 7pm. Charge Nurse 
Position 12hr Rotation

Day and Night 
Position Available

Ranch Terrace Skilled 
Nursing offer a competitive 

wage, as well as, a 
comprehensive benefits 

package including health, 
dental, vision and life 

insurance . 1 year plus 
experience preferred.  

Provide direct nursing care 
to the residents and 

supervise the day-to-day 
nursing activities 

performed by nursing 
assistants and CMAs. Such 

supervision must be in 
accordance with the Nurse 
Practice Acts and current 
Federal, State, and Local 
standards, guidelines, and 
regulations that govern our 

facility, and as may be 
required by the Director 

of Nursing to maintain the 
highest degree of quality 

care at all times. 
1310 E Cleveland Ave, 

Sapulpa, OK 74066
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204 REGISTERED NURSE161 LICENSED PRACTICAL 
NURSING

161 LICENSED PRACTICAL 
NURSING

140 GENERAL NURSING

The Palliative Nurse 
Practitioner provides 

expertise in a consultative 
role to patients with 
advanced disease 

requiring palliative services 
in accordance with state 

specific nurse practice law. 
Working under a 

collaborative practice 
agreement with the 

hospice Medical 
Director/Team Physician, 

the Nurse Practitioner 
collaborates with the 

medical director, attending 
physician, specialists and 

non-physician providers as 
applicable for the purpose 

of coordination of care 
to effectively meet the 

medical, psychological and 
spiritual needs of the 
patient. This enables 
patients to live life as 

fully and comfortably as 
possible in an atmosphere 
where patients and families 

are able to share their 
thoughts, hopes and 
concerns. Currently 

licensed as RN in state; 
Masters Degree in Nursing 
and certification through a 
national Nurse Practitioner 
licensing board.  Position 
Requirements:  At least 
one year in Hospice or 

Palliative care.  Prior Nurse 
Practitioner exp. preferred. 

Heartland Hospice 
Serving McAlester.  

500 Village Blvd Suite C, 
McAlester, OK 74501

We are looking 
for Licensed 

Practical Nurse 
$3,000 Sign 
on Bonus!

This LPN position will work 
with Homeless Outreach 
Team, Mental Health and 

Drug Court Programs, 
Women’s Justice Team, 
and Women in Recovery 

programs. Required 
Education: Associates or 

better in Nursing. Preferred 
Experience 1-2 years: 
Applicants will have 
previous background 
working in community 

mental health, inpatient 
psychiatric facilities, home 
health, or similar settings. 
Strong candidates with a 

passion for helping 
individuals with severe 
mental illness will also 

be considered. Required 
Licenses & Certifications: 
Licensed Practical Nurse 

(LPN). Family & Children’s 
Services, 102 North 
Denver Ave, Suite C, 

Tulsa, OK 74103

We Are Seeking Full-
Time Home Health 

Licensed Practical Nurse
Faith Home Care Services, 

LLC provide services to 
the Tulsa and surrounding 
areas. We offer a flexible 

schedule with per visit rate 
pay ($23-$27 per visit), 
mileage reimbursement, 

weekday and weekend on 
call pay, plus back up 

weekend bonus, and in 
office hourly rate for 

meetings and in services.  
We currently use Kinnser/

WellSky online 
documentation system and 
supply nurses with a tablet 

or laptop. Must have: 
Unrestricted Active 

Oklahoma state LPN 
license.  Current CPR 
Certification. Reliable 

Transportation. Cell Phone. 
Great Communication 

Skills (Written and Verbal). 
An Outstanding Bedside 
Manner.  The LPN will 

rotate on call weekends/
backup (1 weekend per 

month). Weekend on call 
pay of $150 plus per visit 
rate pay for skilled nurse 

visits + mileage. Weekend 
Backup LPN will receive 
$100 plus per visit rate 
pay + mileage.  Sign On 

Bonus will be paid as $500 
every quarter for the first 

year of employment for the 
1st year equaling $2,000. 

2530-H E 71st St, 
Tulsa, OK 74136

We are seeking a Shift 
Supervisor/Unit Manager 
LICENSED PRACTICAL 
NURSE $1,500 SIGN-ON 
BONUS  We’re seeking 
a Shift Supervisor/Unit 

Manager LPN for 9:00am - 
5:30pm, Monday - Friday. 
Pay, Benefits and Perks of 
Licensed Practical Nurse 

(LPN): $1,500 sign-on 
bonus for qualifying 

candidate. Qualifications & 
Skills of Licensed Practical 
Nurse (LPN): Graduate of 
accredited LPN School of 

Nursing. One year of 
nursing experience 

preferred. Ability to work 
cooperatively as a member 

of a team. Ability to 
communicate effectively 
with residents and their 

family members, and at all 
levels of the organization. 
Ability to react decisively 
and quickly in emergency 

situations.Ability to 
maintain confidentiality. 
Knowledge of training 

techniques for clinical staff. 
Requirements of Licensed 

Practical Nurse (LPN): 
Valid LPN license. Valid 
CPR certification. Forest 

Hills Assisted Living 
Retirement Care Center 

4304 W Houston St, 
Broken Arrow, OK 74012

We are seeking 
Registered Nurse 

Mays Plus, Inc. is seeking 
an RN with current license 

without restriction. Must 
have been licensed for at 
least a year with a year 

of geriatric experience (ex. 
home health or nursing 
home). Must work well 

without supervision. Some 
computer experience with 

typing skills required. 
Company car supplied. 
Supervisory visits, pill 

minder, med planner, etc. 
needed. No case 

management. Good 
communication skills. 

Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm, 
no weekend, no on call, 

and no holidays. 
Please respond with a 

current resume. 
1106-1110 N Ellison. 
Guymon, OK, 73942

Immediately hiring!  
Registered Nurse 
We have openings 
on all shifts! $7,500 
sign-on bonus for 

qualifying candidate!   
Requirements of 

Registered Nurse (RN): 
Valid Registered Nurse 
(RN) license. Valid CPR 

certification.  Pay, Benefits 
and Perks of Registered 

Nurse (RN):  $7,500 
sign-on bonus for 

qualifying candidate!  
Competitive Pay Based on 
Experience.  New graduate 

Registered Nurses (RN) 
welcome!  Shift Differential 
Pay.  At Forest Hills Care 
& Rehab, we deliver the 

highest quality of care for 
every resident through our 
most valuable asset: you. 
We seek compassionate 
and thoughtful individuals 
who share our passion for 
exceptional care in senior 

living. Forest Hills Care 
& Rehab partners with 

a vast network of skilled 
nursing centers across 3 

states to support our small 
team environment of caring 

professionals with the 
resources and benefits of 
a large enterprise. Your 

legacy of excellence 
begins when you join us 

at Forest Hills Care & 
Rehabilitation Center 4304 

W Houston St, Broken 
Arrow, OK 74012
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Pafford Medical Services Names Chrissy McDaniel 
as Deputy Director of Operations

 Pafford Medical Services promoted Operations Manager, Chrissy McDaniel, 
Paramedic to the position of Deputy Director of Operations for the company’s 
Central/Western Oklahoma Operations in April of 2022.  McDaniel, a paramedic 
since 2007, is a very personable and  thoughtful healthcare executive having 15 
years of EMS, ambulatory care and hospital experience as a caregiver, supervisor, 
operations manager and safety specialist. As such, McDaniel, is a data-driven 
policy advocate.  At Pafford, she is also focused on fostering and maintaining 
an inviting and fulfilling ambulance operations workplace. She will continue to 
play an instrumental role in streamlining personnel recruitment and the hiring 
process.  She will also assist with on-boarding new employees in Central and 
Western Oklahoma. McDaniel offers all the company’s team members an “open 
door” communications and support system and will continue to assist with the 
company’s community outreach and customer service throughout the service 
area.

Pafford’s Central and Western Oklahoma service comprises of both urban 
and rural communities.  The area extends east to west from Del City to Hinton 
and Geary and from Piedmont to Mustang and Union City on the north/south 
borders. Pafford currently operates 17 ambulances in the service area which is 
populated by more than 200,000 persons. 

Prior to her work with Pafford Medical Services, McDaniel, served with 
Samaritan EMS as its clinical coordinator and field operations supervisor in 2017. 
She also formerly served INTEGRIS Medical Group as a clinic paramedic and 
safety specialist.  She began her career in 2007 as a paramedic with EMSA in 
Oklahoma City.  

Chrissy McDaniel is wife to her husband, Cody, who is also a first 
responder. They are parents to Cooper, 11, and Colbie, 8.  They both enjoy 
spending time at Cooper’s baseball games; in the horse barn at Colbie’s horse 
shows; or making memories on family travel adventures. 

Operations Manager, Chrissy McDaniel, Paramedic has been promoted 
to Deputy Director of Operations.
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Flexibility and opening up new opportunities. 
Both are cornerstones of advancing your nursing career through the 

University of Central Oklahoma’s graduate programs.
Leann Laubach, Ph.D., is an assistant professor and the baccalaureate 

program coordinator in the Department of Nursing at the University of 
Central Oklahoma. 

She has been teaching at UCO since 2005 and has 22 years of 
experience as a nurse in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit.

“They set their own goals so it’s a more personalized experience. It’s 
not the goals I set for you as the instructor,” Laubach said of the program’s 
online offerings. “They are related to your ultimate goal for your degree. 
I think that’s really where we pride ourselves both in our RN to BSN and 
our master’s program is the personalization of the degree and maintaining 
that close contact with our students so we can help you be successful in 
our programs.”

The master’s degree directly addresses the University of Central 
Oklahoma’s mission to contribute to the intellectual, cultural, economic, 
and social advancement of the communities and individuals it serves. 

The inclusion of 100 practicum hours facilitates the participation of 
students in transformative educational experiences that directly benefit the 
Oklahoma City metro community. 

Nursing graduate students can choose from two-course pathways: 
nursing leadership or nursing education. A master’s degree in nursing 
education will prepare students for academic positions in nursing education 
or positions in clinical staff education. The leadership pathway allows 
students to meet individual goals in areas such as health care leadership 
or administration.

UCO prepares 
tomorrow’s 
leaders

The program is offered at a $15,000 flat fee, even if a student is out 
of state.

“It’s protecting students against inflation,” Laubach said.
Laubach noted the flexibility of the program benefits students in ways 

that make it possible to advance their degrees.
“There’s great value in that for someone who maybe is working full 

time and or has a family, they can carve those hours out in a time frame 
that works for them. I see that as very valuable for both programs. It 
makes it so students can do the work when they need to do the work 
and not at a time that works better for me.”

The recent pandemic has created a divide for many nurses who enjoy 
their chosen careers but may feel burnt out in their current roles.

“I think now has challenged people to think outside of being at 
the bedside that whole time,” Laubach said. “I think they are seeking 
education because they want that change. I think that’s the future of 
where nursing is going that nurses are realizing they want to stay in 
nursing but they don’t know if they want to stay at the bedside the whole 
time.”

There is a definite opportunity for nurses to use their experiences to 
better the next generation of nursing through education or mentorship.

“I think for nurses who find they are passionate about teaching new 
nurses it’s an advantage to come back and get an education or leadership 
degree,” Laubach said. “A leadership degree would allow students to be 
the clinical leaders, the charge nurse and give them the skillset they need 
to be successful.”

“The advantage of coming back to get your master’s degree or even 
your bachelor’s degree is expanding the way you think. The biggest thing 
is the growth mindset that occurs from the next degree to the next 
degree.”

The first nursing class from the nursing department at the University 
of Central Oklahoma graduated in 1972. Since that time, more than 3,500 
well-qualified graduate nurses have entered the workforce. 

Graduates of this program are known for being some of the best 
nurses in the state of Oklahoma.

For more information visit: https://www.uco.edu/cms/academics/
nursing/

A UCO nursing degree opens up a myriad of possibilities.

(AS PUBLISHED IN THE 2022 EDUCATION GUIDE TO NURSING)
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see DRUG page 13

OU Health Stephenson Cancer 
Center has announced a historic first 
for the campus and the state: 
A new cancer drug, called OK-1, 
which was conceived and created 
by an OU College of Medicine 
researcher and developed entirely in 
Oklahoma, without the support of 
a pharmaceutical company, is being 
tested in humans for the first time in 
a Phase 1 clinical trial.

The drug was created by researcher 
Doris Benbrook, Ph.D., whose work 
on the compound began more than 
25 years ago. New drugs developed 
within an academic institution, without 
the aid of a pharmaceutical company, 
are exceedingly rare. The Food and 
Drug Administration approved the 
drug to be given to humans in the 
clinical trial, which is underway at 
Stephenson Cancer Center. The drug 
is initially being given to women with 
advanced-stage ovarian, endometrial 
and cervical cancer.

“It is very exciting to reach the 
point where we can test OK-1 in 
a clinical trial,” said Benbrook, who 
is a professor in the Department 
of Obstetrics and Gynecology in the 
OU College of Medicine. “This drug 
is not available anywhere else in 
the world right now. We believe it 
has tremendous potential for treating 
cancer without causing toxic side 
effects.”

OK-1 is derived from the natural 
compound vitamin A. The human 
body uses vitamin A to make retinoic 
acid, a nutrient that supports healthy 
functioning. Some forms of retinoic 
acid, as well as synthetic versions 
called retinoids, have been used to treat 
cancers such as leukemia. However, 
both are highly toxic, Benbrook said, 
and patients often become resistant to 
their effectiveness. Her aim was to 

create a better version of the drug 
that is able to kill cancer cells but is 
less toxic to normal cells.

That effort has taken over two 
decades of experimentation. Benbrook 
worked with a collaborator to modify 
the drug’s chemical structure and 
test the biological activity of new 
versions. The new drug they ultimately 
developed has been modified to 
such an extent that it works in a 
completely different way than vitamin 
A. Collaborators in the OU College 
of Pharmacy performed research that 
was necessary to test OK-1 in clinical 
trials. The work has been supported 
by millions of dollars in grants from 
the National Cancer Institute.

OK-1 works by taking away one 
of the “tricks” that cancer cells use 
to survive. When cancer cells develop, 
the body naturally tries to stop their 
invasion and growth. In response, 
cancer cells increase their production 
of “chaperone proteins,” which act like 
“bodyguards” to keep the cancer cells 
from dying. The drug OK-1 is able 
to attach to the chaperone proteins, 
disabling them in the process. The 
body’s immune system, or another 
drug like chemotherapy, is then better 
able to kill cancer cells because they are 
no longer protected by “bodyguards.” 
The drug does not harm healthy 
cells because they do not need the 
chaperone protection.

Phase 1 clinical trials are conducted 
to determine the highest dose of a new 
drug that can be given safely without 
causing severe side effects. While OK-1 
has been tested extensively in the 
laboratory and in animal research 
models, the true effect can’t be known 
until it is given to humans. However, 
preclinical studies of the drug have 
proved that it is effective without 
causing severe side effects or birth 

Cancer Center 
Launches Historic 
Trial for Cancer 
Drug Developed 
in Oklahoma

defects, Benbrook said. The drug is 
being given to humans in capsule 
form.

Kathleen Moore, M.D., Associate 
Director of Clinical Research and 
Director of the Oklahoma TSET Phase 1 
Program at Stephenson Cancer Center, 
is leading the clinical trial. “The Phase 
1 investigators are so excited to finally 
have this novel drug available to 
our patients,” Moore said. “It is a 
completely new class of drug, which, 
in addition to having efficacy in and 
of itself, may help other current cancer 
therapies work better without adding 
toxicity. This is kind of the holy grail.  
We have many combinations that 
work better than the single drug, 
but the combinations are far too 
toxic for general population use. OK-1 
gives us the opportunity to bring 
combinations into trials that may work 
better without compromising safety. 
The potential is so exciting.”

At the conclusion of the Phase 1 
trial, Moore and her team will have 
learned the optimal dose of OK-1. In 
subsequent trials, they plan to test 
the drug in combination with other 
cancer drugs already on the market. 
Benbrook has made patent applications 

on several drug combinations; OK-1 
appears to be most effective when 
given with other existing drugs.

“We found in our experimental 
models that when we add OK-1 to 
other cancer therapies like paclitaxel, 
which is the standard chemotherapy 
for endometrial cancer, we get a 
synergistic effect that is much better 
than either drug alone,” Benbrook 
said.

Benbrook’s preclinical research also 
has shown that OK-1 may be effective 
for preventing cancer. She plans to test 
OK-1 in an ovarian cancer prevention 
trial in the Cancer Prevention Clinical 
Trials Network, a program of the 
National Cancer Institute. The drug 
will be given to women who are going 
to have their fallopian tubes surgically 
removed. Because most ovarian cancers 
originate in the fallopian tubes, 
researchers will examine the effect 
of the drug on fallopian tube 
tissues. Ultimately, the drug could be 
given to women who are genetically 
predisposed to cancer, such as those 
with a BRCA gene mutation.

The Oklahoma TSET Phase 1 
Program at Stephenson Cancer Center 

Dena Newlun, OU Health Stephenson Cancer Center patient and her 
therapy dog, Tripod Petey.
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Situation Update: COVID-19

*Includes 24 hospitalizations in pediatric beds.
**Focus, Rehabilitation and Tribal Facilities numbers are not 

assigned to a specific region as their patient populations reside 
across the state.  Information provided through survey of Oklahoma 
hospitals as reported to HHS as of the time of this report. 
Response rate affects data.  Facilities may update previously 
reported information as necessary.

Data Source: Acute Disease Service, Oklahoma State Department 
of Health.

*As of 2022-06-16 at 7:00 a.m.
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At podium in blue suit: Doris Benbrook, Ph.D., OU College of Medicine 
researcher who developed new cancer drug OK-1.

is the only such program in the 
state and is considered among the 
top 10 programs in the nation. As 
a National Cancer Institute-designated 
cancer center, Stephenson can offer 
patients first access to early-stage 
drugs like Benbrook’s OK-1.

“This is a very exciting time to 
be conducting the first Phase 1 trial 
for a drug developed on our campus,” 
said Robert Mannel, M.D., director of 
Stephenson Cancer Center. “It is only 

possible because of Dr. Benbrook’s 
passion and determination and the 
ability of Stephenson Cancer Center 
to offer Phase 1 clinical trials. We 
have a very special team of doctors, 
nurses, researchers and staff who work 
together to safely give these new 
drugs to humans.”

In addition to funding from the 
National Cancer Institute, Benbrook’s 
research has been supported by 
grants from Oklahoma City-based 
Presbyterian Health Foundation, as 
well as the OU College of Medicine 
Alumni Association.




